NOTICE OF INITIAL SITE INVESTIGATION AND

 WASTE SITE CLEANUP PERMIT APPLICATION

MELLON BRAY CONDOMINIUM GARAGE

10 WESTON AVENUE

QUINCY, MA 02169

RTN 3-20793

Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0480), an Initial Site Investigation has been performed at the above referenced location. A release of oil and/or hazardous materials has occurred at this location which is a disposal site (as defined by M.G.L. c. 21E, Section 2). This site has been classified as Tier II (310 CMR 40.0500).

Anyone interested in reviewing the permit application should notify DEP by writing to Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup, Northeast Region, 1 Winter Street, Boston, MA 02108.

M.G.L. and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Officer and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Jeffrey Martinous, President, Mellon Bray Condominium Association, 896 Beacon Street, Boston, Massachusetts at (617) 927-6932.

